
 
 

 July 2005 

    Calendar    Commodore Randy Lau 

FROM THE QUARTERDECK:   July Work Party 

Well, we are well past the mid-
point of our sailing season, and 
everything is going well.  The 
Junior Sailing School was a 
huge success with George 
Tinker and his staff pulling off a 
week-long event that involved a 
record number of junior sailors 
(41), three classes of boats 
(Holder Hawks, Sunfish, and 
Lasers) available on the water, 
and a lot of members, parents, 

and grandparents available to help ensure that things would go 
as smoothly as possible.  I even heard the weather was 
generally cooperative, and winds were fair. 

Saturday, June 16th, 9:00 am 
Cut weeds along roads and in boat storage area. 
All 2005 work hours to be completed by Labor Day. 

General Meeting & Potluck    
Sunday, July 17th, 1:00 
Potluck: Gates*, Berger, Dees, Rolicheck 

August Board Meeting 
Wednesday, August 3rd, about 8:00 pm 
Clubhouse after Sundowner. 
All members welcome. 

Racing Schedule:  July 

  17* Summer 9 & 10 Burger / Richards Teige 
20 Sundowner 7 Rudder / Moore Teige 
24 Summer 11/12 Mast Thomas, R 

* Potluck 

Racing Schedule:  August 

  3 Sundowner 8 Agee / Tracy Wardman 
  7 Fall 1 & 2 Vickery / Tinker Ulrich/VanDoren 

10 Sundowner 9 Sanden / Morgan Randle 
14 Fall 3 & 4 Gastreich Berg 

Junior Racing Schedule 
July 10 Junior Race 2 
July 17 Junior Race 3 
August   7 Junior Race 4 
August 14 Junior Race 5 
August 21 Junior Race 6 

The time is at hand to be thinking seriously about our major 
wrap-up event for towards the end of the sailing season.  Yes, 
I am thinking about our Labor Day Regatta.  Hope you plan to 
be there, and if you available, to help out. Every year, this 
takes a major effort of a lot of members to get things done, and 
to look out for our guests and each other.  I encourage 
everyone to get involved, and pitch in to help on committees, 
and get to know the inner workings and organization of the 
event.  Butch Gulseth is the overall chair, and I understand that 
he has most of his chairpersons lined-up, but it still takes most 
of us to help out, and take care of those things that we may 
miss in the planning.  So, plan to be there, and we will plan on 
seeing all of you. 

 Randy Lau, Commodore 



   Board Notes    

July 6, 2005 

Official Board minutes and complete treasurer’s report are 
posted in the clubhouse. Committee information is gathered at 
Board meeting and directly from Chairs. 

Infrastructure Committees 

WORK PARTY: (Steve Kridelbaugh)  The next work party is 
scheduled for Saturday, July 16th.  Work available includes 
cleaning the gutters on the boat storage shed, moving the 
firewood from the boat storage area, mowing, and 
removing weeds from docks.  Contact Steve for more 
details.  All 2005 work hours are to be completed by Labor 
Day. 

LAND MANAGEMENT:  The committee members attended the 
Board meeting to discuss the current land management 
plan and possible future changes. 

ROADS & GROUNDS:  (Ken Tracy)  The Board approved the 
purchase of a new industrial-strength weed eater.  Many 
work hours are available.  

WATER: (Rob Schab) Meters have been added to spring system 
showing that there are leaks. One leak has been fixed but 
others exist.  If you suspect a leak, please contact Rob.  A 
new chlorinator may be needed. 

Racing Committees 

JUNIOR SAILING  (Thad & Bernadine Vincent):  Contact Thad to 
lease a Holder Hawk for   $25 lease plus $100 deposit, 
Laser with one rig for  $100 lease plus $100 deposit,  or 
radial rig only for  $50 lease.  Tall school lockers are being 
sought for holding the equipment for each Laser.  Please 
contact the Vincent’s if you have any information. 

JUNIOR SAILING SCHOOL: (George Tinker)  The school had 
record enrollment and divided the students into three 
groups.  See related articles and pictures.  Thanks to all 
that helped and especially to George Tinker for his 
continual leadership. 

LABOR DAY REGATTA: (Butch Gulseth)  Butch needs you to 
volunteer now for your favorite task during the regatta. 
New members are encouraged to join a committee. 

Other Committees 

MEMBERSHIP (Dick Vigue & Bob Mason)    Please meet and greet 
visitors and new members.  Welcome to the three 
memberships passed at the June Potluck: 
• Bill and Sally Arbus, 2094 Meade St., North Bend, OR 

97459, 756-4261  
• Bob and Agnes Howson, 1343 Myrtle Ave., Coos 

Bay, OR 97420, 267-7239, wp77@verizon.net 
• John and  Wendy Schaefer, 68415 North Bay Drive, 

North Bend, OR 97459, 756-5485,  
schfamily@earthlink.net 

Two new memberships will be voted on at the July 
potluck: 
• Dallas Carter and Deborah Reid sponsored by Tom 

McAndrew 
• Tom and Marijke Branderhorst sponsored by Phil Van 

Doren 

New/Old Business 

AUDIT:  The audit is nearly complete reports Tom Benz. 

FUTURE TOPICS:  1. Land Management Plan as a part of the 
constitution, 2. Life membership status, 3. Receivership 

Scuttlebutt 

ADULT SAILING SCHOOL:  The 2005 adult sailing school was 
enthusiastically welcomed by the students. It was a good 
class of students that asked good questions and showed 
great interest in sailing. The weather was much better 
then last years wet stuff and the students enjoyed two 
Saturdays of hands on sailing on Tenmile Lake. We have 
received at least one application to the CBYC by a family 
taking the class. Our thanks to class room instructors 
Bruce Harlan and Tom Mills and to Herb Ocobock who 
used his C Lark to demonstrate and lecture on rigging a 
sailboat and to those who volunteered boats and sailing 
instruction to the students during the two Saturdays on the 
lake: Bruce Harlan, Butch Gulseth, Randy Lau, Jim Moore 
and Herb Ocobock. Incidentally the class yielded $400 in 
revenue to the CBYC education program. [Each year, Bob 
contributes his instructor pay.]  Submitted by Bob Mason 

FOR SAIL:  Geary-18 # 934.  New paint, trailer, aluminum 
mast, cut down center board.  Has been under cover 
storage Space #22 CBYC for several years.  This boat is 
in great condition and is well worth the asking price of 
$950.00.  Call Colin Jenkins at (360)378-3163 or e-mail 
colin@rockisland.com  

FOR SALE:  The San Juan 21 Mark 1 "Tallyho" #782 is in 
good shape. Always in the garage through the winter.  All 
controls (Back-Stay etc.) are on both sides (Port and 
Starboard).  No blisters.  Bottom paint put on last year. Jib 
sail used just two sailing seasons.  Main sail four years.   
All in good shape.  The "Easyloader" trailer is in excellent 
condition.  Good wiring, tires, bearings all in excellent 
condition.  $3500.  Interested sailors call Paul White 
266-7113 or e-mail   tallyho_1@charter.net   

CBYC GOLF SCRAMBLE:  Thursday Night Golf at Forest Hills 
Country Club in Reedsport with 5:30 tee time. For more 
information, contact George Cardas or Jim Gastreich.  

Yacht Yak Newsletter 

The Coos Bay Yacht Club publishes the Yacht Yak monthly and is available on the 
CBYC website www.CoosBayYachtClub.org.  All members are invited to submit 
articles, pictures, and other news to Editor Linda Kridelbaugh. Please submit by the 
monthly board meeting. 541-756-0344 or kridelbaugh@att.net 



Junior Sailing School 2005 
By George Tinker 

Junior Sailing School 2005 began with an intimidating 
enrollment of 40 students, an unprecedented high by a large 
margin. The end of the week had almost as many competing in 
three separate race groups. The week was almost a repeat of 
last years perfect wind. All week the winds were steady and 
mostly from the west away from the dock. Any capsizing was 
mostly due to part of the learning how to handle gybes and not 
gusty wind shifts. The program was centered around 
classroom instruction for 30 beginning sailors in the morning. 
This group then split up on the dock in the afternoon with 
seven high school students sailing Sunfish led by Lynnae 
Biasca and the remainder sailing Holder Hawks with George 
Tinker. The 10 experienced advanced students were led by 
Brit and Jim Gastreich and assisted in strategy lessons by Tom 
Mills and George Cardas. The advanced group sailed the five 
newly acquired CBYC Lasers and some additional privately 
owned Lasers for a Laser class competition. CBYC is very 
fortunate to be able to provide boats and a program to so 
many young sailors. We hope they will become life time 
sailors.  

Many parents and regular helpers were present to make the 
Sailing school a success.  A special thanks to Thad and 
Bernadine Vincent for repair and upkeep of all the CBYC 
boats. On Thursday two Holder Hawks got parts broken and 
they were repaired and back in use for Friday sailing. On the 
water supervision and safety are the top worries of the 
instructors. All week on safety boats were Herb Ocobock, Dick 
Vigue and Butch Gulseth along with parent volunteers. On the 

docks for many years Janice Vigue was catching boats and 
motivating sailors. 

The most improved sailor award is always goes to a first time 
student in the Holder Hawk group. Devon Carter, age 11, 
received the award for persistence and every day 
improvements. We were proud of his progress and always 
getting back in the boat after capsizing for another cruise 
rounding the buoys. The Turtle Award went to Blake Kemp.  

The Holder Hawk sailors competed on Saturday with 
elimination races resulting in 10 sailors for the finals.  

First Place - Logan Emlet 
Second Place - Rhys Emlet 
Third Place - Kelly Riley 
Fourth Place - Angel Crabill 
Fifth Place - Brendan Fitzhugh 
Sixth Place - Adam Hood 

The Sunfish results were: 

First Place – Anna Helland 
Second Place – Josh Wallace 
Third Place – Devon Carter 
Fourth Place – Danielle Shimotakahara 
Fifth Place – Ben Inokuchi 
Fifth Place – Jaycee Richey 

 
Following the races, the boats were scrubbed and put away. 
The Awards, photos, cake & ice cream ceremony took place at 
the Fire Pit Point with students and family. 

 

 

Advanced Junior Sailing Class 
By Britt and Jim Gastreich 

Just when we thought the Advanced class couldn't WOW us 
any more than last year - they did it again!  AWESOME as 
ever, the group showed the true spirit of sportsmanship on the 
water and off.  They all pitched in to help each other rigging 
boats, catching boats and casting off.  We had a new award 
from the advanced safety boat for "OUTSTANDING 
SPORTSMANSHIP" which was given to Emily Vincent and 
Dustin Ocobock for their tireless and selfless efforts at 
rescuing other sailors and boats in time of need.  This year we 
also had our first "Foreign Exchange Student" - Fillipo 
Broggini, from Italy, who was visiting with the Martins.  Fillipo 
received the "Most Improved" award after capsizing and 
turtleing many times, getting hit with the boom, never 
complaining and ending up in 5th place for the final races!  
Marty Paterson received the infamous "Turtle Award", although 
he was hotly challenged by many other sailors, especially 
Chris Sundberg, his final Turtle after the last race on the way in 
to the dock clinched the award! 

The race results after six races and throwing out the worst 
were as follows: 

Place  Sailor  Points 
1st  Emily Vincent  8 
2nd  Dustin Ocobock  11 
3rd  Laura Vincent  13 
4th  Sabrina Ocobock  23 
5th  Fillipo Broggini  26 
6th  Chris Sundberg  28 
7th  Ryan Biasca  33 
8th  Marty Paterson  37 
9th  Tristin Gates  37 
 
Thanks to all of you who helped out with the sailing class - we 
couldn't have done it without you!  Thad & Bernie Vincent, for 
fixing boats, rigging and generally being there to help out,  
Stephanie Thomas for the T-shirt design and helping out all 
week on the docks and safety boat,  George Cardas for taking 
pictures and along with Tom Mills, parting with their secrets to 
successful racing, Jim Gastreich, Sheryl Sundberg & Tom Mills 
& their crews for safety boat duties, Devon Biasca and Kris 
Ocobock and all the parents and other club members who 
helped out and last, but not by any means least - George 
Tinker - for sending us these great sailors!   

Thanks Advanced Jr. Sailing Class for another wonderful 
week!  Britt & Jim Gastreich 



A Moveable Feast 
By Bernadine Vincent  

Hungry sailors and friends were seen on Tenmile Lake in 
kayaks, canoes and speedboats making their way to various 
docks for an afternoon of food and fun for a five course 
progressive luncheon lasting from 11:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 

Boaters traveled to three docks on North Lake for the first 
three parts of the meal.  An array of appetizers to delight the 
senses was waiting for them at the first dock – stuffed 
mushrooms, spinach and cheese quiche, watermelon, 
crackers, dip and red salmon mixed with cream cheese and 
spices to nourish the hungry crew. 

Back into vessels and heading to the second dock our water 
wanderers were not disappointed as zesty no bean chili with 
carne and cilantro was served with dashes of sour cream on 
top – it went well with this ravenous group and stirred their 
senses. 

The sun was getting higher in the sky and the sailors headed 
for the third dock for salads that were cool, crispy and 
mouthwatering – fruit salad with blueberries dotting the 
surface, potato salad and seven layered salad along with 

drinks covered with ice in an ice chest that reflected the rays of 
the hot blaring sun overhead.   

Looking at the compass and the clock it was time to say good-
bye to our Northern hosts (and taking some of them on the 
journey as well).  This seafaring group made their way through 
the canal to South Lake for more of the festivities as hearts 
beat quickly from miles of paddling oars to arrive to their fourth 
destination. 

A barbecue was in progress as the hosts spotted the sailors.  
Cool drinks and sizzling sounds from the grill greeted the 
boaters as they flopped into chairs and hammocks on this 
summer day as chatter and laughter filled the air.  Exhaustion 
was replaced with renewed energy as the group was 
nourished once again at the skilled hands of hosts who gave 
so much. 

One more dock and one more part of the meal to conclude this 
delightful trip.  As all good things must con to an end – what a 
sweet parting for our motley crew with windblown hair, rosy 
cheeks and sparkling eyes as they arrived at their final 
destination where masts and canvas came into view.  The 
travelers eagerly climbed out of their vessels exchanging oars 
for spoon…knowing that the best was yet to come! 
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Coos Bay Yacht Club 

56
th

 Annual Labor Day Regatta  
Tenmile Lakes, Lakeside, Oregon 

 

September 3rd and 4th, 2005 
 

Skipper ______________________________Yacht Club _________________________________  

Address _______________________ City ____________________State _____  Zip _________  

Crew____________________________________________________________________________  

Boat Class: ______________________________  Sail #________________________________  

Additional Boat: 

Skipper: ___________________________________________   

Boat Class:_________________________________________  Sail # _________________________________  

 

FEES:  Register Early – Save Money 
Boat, Skipper and One Crew  $65 US Sailing Mbr Discount - $5 .............................................. $ _____________  
 After August 18

th
 $75 US Sailing Mbr # ______________________________________  

 (Price includes 6 meals: Spaghetti Feed, Sunday Breakfast, and Salmon Dinner for 2) 

 
Boat and Skipper  $45 US Sailing Mbr Discount - $5 .............................................. $ _____________  
 After August 18

th
 $55 US Sailing Mbr # ______________________________________  

 (Price includes 3 meals: Spaghetti Feed, Sunday Breakfast, and Salmon Dinner for 1) 

 
Additional Boat ______ @ $  5 .......................................................................... $ _____________  

Additional Spaghetti Dinner ______ @ $  7 .......................................................................... $ _____________  

Additional Salmon Dinner ______ @ $12 .......................................................................... $ _____________  

Child Salmon - under 8 years old  ______ @ $  4 .......................................................................... $ _____________  

Additional Sunday Breakfast  ______ @ $  4 .......................................................................... $ _____________  
 
Accommodations:  Tent space ____   Camper Space ____ RV Space ____ RV Length _______ $ _____________  
   Camp, Tent, or RV Space (One time charge $10) 
 
T-Shirts & Polo Shirts Total  (Attach Order Form)............................................................................ $ _____________  

 

MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO: COOS BAY YACHT CLUB TOTAL $ __________  
 

I agree to sail according to the racing rules of sailing, the prescriptions of the International Sailing Federation, the rules of 
each class concerned, the Sailing Instructions and the notice of the race.  I recognize and accept that personal safety and the 
safety of my yacht are my responsibility and as a voluntary participant, agree to hold harmless the sponsoring organization 
and its officials individually.   The individual signing below, as well as the underage participant, understands that a PDF 
(personal floatation device) shall be worn at all times when on the water.  

 
Skipper Signature________________________________________________  Date ___________________________  
  
Print ________________________________________  Signature _________________________________________  

(Name of person responsible and present at the Regatta for the underage participant.) 

 
Junior Races –Monday (no fee - may register at regatta check-in): Skipper ___________________ Boat____________ 
 
 

Mail Registration to: Claudia Moore, 2140 Hayes Street, North Bend, OR  97459 
541-751-0428     email:  jimandclaudia@verizon.net 



Coos Bay Yacht Club 

56
th
 Annual Labor Day Regatta  

Tenmile Lake,  Lakeside, Oregon 
 

September 3rd and 4th, 2005 
 

Schedule of Events 
 

Saturday, September 3rd  

 
9:30-11:00 AM .....................................................................................Registration 
11:00 AM -to the start of the 2nd Race of the day ................................. Snack Bar 
12:00 noon (by flag pole) ............................................................ Skippers meeting 
TBA Yellow Flag ............................................................................Race 1, 2 and 3 
7:00 PM ........................................................ Spaghetti Dinner and Entertainment 
 

Sunday, September 4th  
 

8:00-9:30 AM ...........................................................................................Breakfast 
10:30 AM--to start of the 2nd race of the day......................................... Snack Bar 
11:15 AM .................................................................................... Skippers meeting 
TBA-Yellow Flag ..................................................Race 3 if needed, Race 4 and 5 
7:00 PM ................................................Salmon Dinner and Awards Presentations 
 

Monday, September 5th  

 
8:00-9:30 AM ..........................................................................................Breakfast 
        (Served by Junior Fleet; Pay at the door; $4) 
11:00 AM ....................................................................... Junior Races and Awards 
 

  Trophies   
 

All classes are encouraged to attend.  
Expected are Geary 18, San Juan 21, MC Scow, Laser, and Open 

 
Class minimum-4 boats............................................................... First place trophy 
5-7 boats...............................................................First and Second place trophies 
8-10 boats..................................................First, Second, and Third place trophies 
11-13 boats...................................................... First through Fourth place trophies 
14 or more ...........................................................First through Fifth place trophies 

Open class boats will be handicapped. 
Skipper must be able to furnish a Portsmouth rating upon request of Race Committee. 



Coos Bay Yacht Club 
2005 Labor Day Regatta 

T-Shirt & Polo Shirt Order Form 
 

 

     Name ________________________________________ 

     Phone ________________________________________ 

     Address ______________________________________ 

     City _______________________ ST _____ ZIP _______ 

 
 
 
 

Regatta 2005 shirts are sold by preorder only.  Orders are due by August 18th, 2005. 
 
 
Blueberry Port Authority Polo (100% Cotton, Soft Pique Knit)  $25.00 ea. 

Design to be embroidered on left chest. 
Polo Shirts are available in Men’s adult sizes: Small – 4XLarge 
Ladies adult sizes: XSmall – 2XLarge 

 
Denim Blue Hanes Beefy-T (100% Cotton)     $15.00 ea. 

Design to be embroidered on left chest. 
T-Shirts are available in adult sizes: Small – 3XLarge. 

 
 
Quantity: 
 

Men’s Polo:   Small___Med___Large___XLarge___2XLarge___3XLarge___4XLarge_____ 
 
Ladies Polo:   Small___Med___Large___XLarge___2XLarge___ 
 
T-Shirt:  Small___Med___Large___XLarge___2XLarge___3XLarge___ 

 
 Add $1.00 for each 2XL, $2.00 for each 3XL, and/or $3.00 for each 4XL ordered. 
 

 
Total Number of T-Shirts Ordered _____________________ 

 
Total Number of Polo Shirts Ordered _____________________ 

 
Total for Merchandise $_____________________ 

 
 

Please transfer the total to the corresponding line on your regatta registration form. 
Include the total cost of your clothing order in your registration check. 

 
 

Questions about your order? 
Contact Carol Miller at 756-3233  or e-mail: crowguystoo@webtv.net 


